
Arbor Lodge Neighborhood Association  

2209 N Schofield St. 

Portland, OR 97217 

by email info@arblorlodgeneighborhood.com 

 

May 19, 2016 

 

City of Portland 

Planning and Sustainability Commission 

1900 SW 4th Ave 

Suite 7100 

Portland, OR 97201 

by email psc@portlandoregon.gov 

  

Dear Commissioners, 

 

North Portland is a vibrant, diverse community of single and multi-family homes, commercial centers, and industrial preserves 

situated at the confluence of the Columbia and Willamette rivers. Our neighborhood faces increasing growth and density in 

the coming years. The City of Portland Comprehensive Plan identifies inner neighborhood areas such as North Portland as 

ideal for increased density.  

 

In parallel with this growth trend has come a series of reports about unhealthy air quality throughout Portland, with North 

Portland being a particular hot spot with Swan Island, I-5 and other contributors playing a major role. With that in mind, the 

increased density carries with it the challenge of maintaining a healthy, connected city where residents have access to clean 

air, accessible green space, and vibrant employment centers.  

 

In order to meet the coming growth in our community without compromising the health and well-being of our residents, we 

are strongly in favor of the creation of the health overlay zone put forward by the North Portland Land Use Group. This zone 

would apply specific land use, design, and monitoring requirements on new development in North Portland to mitigate 

negative health and safety impacts. The health overlay zone supports a vision along with goals and strategies outlined below 

that together preserve and enhance our way of life while accommodating new development in our community.  

 

Especially if applied in conjunction with the new Mixed Use Zones project, the Health Overlay Zone could greatly mitigate the 

harms from poor air quality along with other potential dangers such as noise pollution and more general safety that often 

decreases with increased density. We strongly urge that all Mixed Use Zones be considered unhealthy and that the Health 

Overlay Zone be applied to these areas.  

 

Our community draws inspiration for our recommendations from two key sources. Portland’s Comprehensive Plan update, 

Policy 4.28.d, encourages design and land use patterns that mitigate negative impacts of air quality and noise in Portland 

neighborhoods, especially near high vehicle traffic areas, and other sources of air pollution. Similarly, Portland’s Climate 

Action Plan (CAP) goals 1-4 aim to reduce the environmental impacts of new development through more sustainable land use 

and design principles. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Nate Young 

Land Use and Transportation Chair 

on behalf of the Arbor Lodge Neighborhood Association Board of Directors 

 

Cc:  



Mayor Charlie Hales 

Susan Anderson, Bureau of Planning and Sustainability 

Barry Manning, Bureau of Planning and Sustainability 

Leslie Lum, Bureau of Planning and Sustainability 

Mary Jaron Kelly, North Portland Neighborhood Services 
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June 9, 2016 
 
Planning and Sustainability Commission 
1900 SW 4th Ave, Suite 7100  
Portland, OR  
97201 
 
 
 
Hello, 
 
On behalf of the Piedmont Neighborhood Association, 
we object to the Comp Plan rezoning proposal 1356.  
 
The rezoning concept is expressed in a draft of the Comprehensive 
Plan 2035, in which property defined by streets N Borthwick/N Kerby, 
between N Dekum and N Rosa Parks, would be rezoned from R5 to 
R2.5.   
Here is the link to original report: 
http://www.portlandoregon.gov/bps/article/568819 
pg. B-24 for Piedmont specifically. 
 
Rezoning this area would be inappropriate for numerous reasons, as 
enumerated below: 
 
Effects of zoning change: 
 
   - On existing community 
   - On future growth 
   - Unintended consequences 
 
On existing community: 
 
An analysis of the history of this part of our neighborhood is important. 
The main feature of this area was  a  convent and a school for troubled 
girls, founded by  the Sisters of the Good Shepard in 1902, and moved 
to new buildings in  Piedmont in 1917. 
The main building, also knows as Villa St. Rose, is now on the National 
Registry of Historic Places, and is used for affordable  
senior housing. 
 
The Rosemont facility and property were purchased by the City of 
Portland in 1995, and plans for development went to bid under the 
parameters that there would be a mixture of housing options for a range 
of income levels. The city fast-tracked the planning and infrastructure 
before construction- streets, sewer, permitting. 
Walsh Constuction Co. won the bid, because their proposal addressed 
the desired and stated goals of providing different housing types for a 
diverse demographic- some rentals, some affordable homes built by 
Habitat for Humanity, some market-rate homes. Northwest Housing 
Alternatives now owns the Rosemont Commons,  100 apartments for 

http://www.piedmontneighborhood.com/
http://www.portlandoregon.gov/bps/article/568819
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affordable senior living in Rosemont Court,  and 18 affordable-rent 
apartments in Rosemont Town Homes. 
 
We feel that the city urgently needs to sponsor more bold development 
projects such as these, and not succumb to current trends for 
development projects within these target zones that are unresponsive 
to existing neighborhood needs and contexts. 
 
Additionally, the cohesive neighborhood feeling is in evidence by a 
colorful street painting that was created by the local residents at the 
corner of N Dekum and North Borthwick, and the proposed Comp Plan 
changes do not support a unifying principle that would support further 
neighborhood assets such as these. 
 

 
 
 
On future growth:  
 
The current demographic of the proposed rezoing area is 16% African 
American, 9.9% Latino, 30% renters, and $34,784 median income.  The 
35 units in the proposed rezoning area are affordable housing for 
residents/renters with relatively low median income, and the residents 
of this historically ethnically and economically diverse area would be at 
risk for displacement. The type of development made possible by the 
proposed rezoning would lead to further gentrification and to 
displacement of low-income resdients. 
 
We recognize the projected growth in our city in the future. However, 
re-zoning, and thedevelopment patterns within this area, will not 
properly address density goals, as current trends show that after the 
demolition of existing houses, investors and developers are building 
larger, expensive single family houses that do not provide housing 
opportunities for renters, lower income home buyers, and multiple 
families. Increase in building size does not translate to increase in 
density. 
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Future affordability? 
To date, the few infill and remodeling projects done by developers on 
the street have resulted in no affordable housing. In fact, these projects 
have resulted in less affordable housing as previous section 8 tenants 
who'd been long time residents on the street were forced to move as a 
result of such development. In our experience, developers have built 
environmentally unfriendly, expensive properties that result in less 
diversity in our neighborhood.  
 
Unintended consequences: 
 
This “piecemeal” approach to addressing density goals is inadequate to 
the greater task, and the effects in and near to these affected areas are 
too great to be of benefit to the larger surrounding community.  
 
The Residential and Open Space Zoning Map (Proposed Dreaft, March 
2016) does not give a convicing argument for the rezoning.  The fact 
that Rosa Parks to the south is zoned R1 is irrelevant, and the fact that 
Rosemont Commons to the North is R2 is clearly a very special and 
unique case.  Both east and west are R5, nothing is R2.5.  
It is not clear why these blocks were singled out, and the general 
feeling in the neighborhood is that it certainly was not explained 
properly.  
It is also not correct to describe the area as “very well served” – both 
the grocery store and the coffee shop on the corner of Albina and Rosa 
Parks are not really nice and inviting facilities, and the Max Yellow line 
and New Seasons Market on Interstate are not really close.  
 
Zoning ordinances should be embraced to protect the integrity of 
neighborhoods and the quality of life of the people who live in these 
areas. They should not be adopted to allow developers to profit from 
indiscriminate land use. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Piedmont Neighborhood Association 

  
 



DATE: 2 July 2016 
 
TO: The Planning and Sustainabilty Commission 
 
FROM: Richard and Donna Buddemeier 
 48 SE 61st Avenue, Portland OR 97215 (State ID # 1N2E31DD 800) 
 
We are an integral part of the Mt. Tabor community and our section should not be 
targeted or zoned differently (i.e., changed from R5 to R2.5). Re-zoning will make us 
not only look, feel and be different, but will diminish the Mt Tabor area as a whole.  
 
Furthermore, a change in zoning in our area will degrade the actual basis of our 
community, a classic community, on which the larger community and image of 
Portland is built. 
 
The existing housing, currently zoned as an R5 community, is in excellent condition 
and exceedingly well-maintained. 
 
Despite their seniority in the community, older folks (veteran residents) in this area, 
of which there are many, will bear the pain of change and construction, which will 
inevitably include the demolition of existing housing and replacement of it. 
 
An increase in both building density and height will mean demolition of green areas 
and visible sky. The eradication of mature gardens and trees in existing spaces will 
degrade the quality of the living environment – again a substantial blow to the ethos 
and image of “Portland.” 
 
Other considerations should include: 

 Curbsides already bear the residential parking that comes with adjacent 
areas currently zoned for apartments. Cars regularly block the fire hydrant 
by our house. 

 Egress from SE 61st and SE 62nd onto E Burnside is already often impeded by 
cars parked up to the stop signs and corners, creating a safety hazard for 
travelers on E Burnside and those both entering and merging from SE 61st 
and SE 62nd. 

 Drainage in the area has not been appropriately addressed by the City, and 
new construction will exacerbate that. 

 Young children in the neighborhood will be restricted, perhaps endangered, 
by years of demolition and construction. 

 
A walk around the blocks in this neighborhood (which the proposed zoning would 
affect) will lead any observer to conclude that this is clearly a majority  (85%) one-
family/one house per 5000 sq ft lot community . . .  all the way to Burnside. 
Changing the zoning from R5 to R2.5 will violate the integrity of the existing 



community and its neighboring contexts, reduce the quality of life, and downgrade 
Portland’s image.  
  
The proposal should be rejected. 
 
Thank you for your work. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Richard Buddemeier 
Donna Buddemeier 
 
48 SE 61st Avenue 
Portland, OR 97215 
 
215-206-7675 
rman11@gmail.com 



1

Hartinger, Kathryn

From: Judith Huck <judith.huck@comcast.net>
Sent: Sunday, July 03, 2016 11:55 AM
To: Planning and Sustainability Commission
Subject: PSC MISC Zoning Update Testimony

To Portland Planning and Sustainability Commission, 
 
Our family has lived in the Eastridge Park neighborhood for 22 years and in Portland for 56 years.   
 
We have great concern regarding the proposed trail being created through the middle of our neighborhood.  While 
we are hikers and love to explore new areas none of the hiking trails we’ve been on run through 
neighborhoods.  Having trails that lead to our neighborhood could lead to more crime than we already 
have.  Crime in our neighborhood has increased considerably in the last 5 years. 
 
Our neighborhood offers no public amenities for hikers, the same as most residential neighborhoods in Portland or 
Gresham. 
 
There is an alternative route around the north end of our neighborhood leads to the same end, Eastridge Park park, 
as the trail that’s proposed to go through our neighborhood.  So the trail through our neighborhood is not necessary 
for hikers to enjoy access to Eastridge Park from the Springwater Trail. 
 
We request that trail segment #’s 2252, 2888, 2889, 2890 and 2891 through our neighborhood be removed from 
consideration.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Judith and Joe Huck 
7636 SE 140th Drive 
Portland, OR 97236 
 
Judith: 503-936-6661 
Joe: 503-953-3073 



1

Hartinger, Kathryn

From: Dorothy Cofield <cofield@hevanet.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 06, 2016 7:16 AM
To: Cole, John; Planning and Sustainability Commission
Cc: 'David Himmelberger'; lmerricson@yahoo.com; robert.spurlock@oregonmetro.gov; 

Roth, Emily
Subject: Miscellaneous Zoning Amendments Testimony
Attachments: CCF07062016_0002.pdf

Mr. Cole, 
We spoke last month about this public trail on my clients' Saltzman Road 
property.   Since we spoke, I have found out from Metro the trail location 
is a mapping error. 
Please review the attached public testimony on behalf of David Himmelberger and Louise Erricson and submit a copy of 
it into the record of the planning commission proceeding.   
 
When you have reviewed the map correction letter and proposed amendment, please get back to me on how you will 
proceed.  My clients would like to see the mapping error corrected as soon as possible and before the planning 
commission hearing on July 26, 2016.  Thank you for all your assistance.   
 
Best, 
 
 
Dorothy S. Cofield 
Attorney at Law 
1001 SW 5th Avenue 
Suite 1100 
Portland, Oregon  97204 
COFIELD LAW OFFICE 
T:  503.675.4320 
C:  503.709.9859 
www.cofieldlanduse.com 
 
  
 
 
Your message is ready to be sent with the following file or link 
attachments: 
 
CCF07062016_0001 
 
 
Note: To protect against computer viruses, e‐mail programs may prevent sending or receiving certain types of file 
attachments.  Check your e‐mail security settings to determine how attachments are handled. 
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